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Beloved brothers:

We are always grateful to
God for each of you who
faithfully pray for us and
support us so we can
continue with the ministry
the Lord has given us. May
God bless you greatly!

Church

Practically every Sunday, we
reach an attendance of
around 150 people, and we
also have visitors each week,
some of whom continue to
attend faithfully.

God willing, we will soon
have three baptisms, o e of
which will be Joaquin, who
along with July, continue to
attend the church faithfully.
The work of God's grace in
their lives is evident!

There are other precious
brothers and sisters in
whom we see the
transforming power of the
Holy Spirit, as well as
families in which God is
working. Of course, there
will always be sad and
regrettable situations as a
result of not attending to
the Word and its
instructions.

Please pray for our church,
that the Lord continues to
carry out His work in this
place.

A chair for the church

March-April, 2025

You may remember that in
our last report, we shared
the need to buy more chairs
for our church. The
members of our
congregation have been
generous and have given
offerings for this project,
but we also received very
generous donations from
two supporting churches
(Berean Baptist Church,
Bible Baptist Church and
Mount Calvary Baptist
Church). With these
offerings, we have been able
to purchase more than
enough chairs for this need.
May God bless these
generous churches!

Ladies' Conference

The ladies of our church
enjoyed a good time of
teaching and fellowship
during the ladies’
conference “Rejoicing
2025.” Although not all
who wished to attend
could be there, some
because of their work, a
good group did arrive.
This year, Teté had the
invaluable help of several
ladies from the
congregation who
organized the food and
decorations
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More news...

This coming summer, we will have a record number of groups
coming to assist in the ministry—a total of four. Some will
come to help with various projects at Aierdi, while others will
run a summer school for children—an activity we’ve done in
previous years and which has been a great blessing. In the
coming weeks, we will hold the 62nd Intensive Institute. The
theme will be “Ephesians: Communicating with Grace and
Virtue.”

As you may remember, the Lord provided Aierdi with an
excavator, a machine that has become very helpful for certain
jobs. It’s a great responsibility to operate such a large
machine! My son-in-law Steve, who came with our daughter
and grandson to visit us, has been training me to operate it.
Others, like my co worker Andy and his son Danny, already
use it, and now the Lord is giving me the opportunity to learn
how to handle it. It’s a big and new challenge for me. We ask
for your prayers so that the Lord may be glorified through all
the work and preparations we have ahead for this summer.
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New challenges
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Aierdi: many activities for the summer
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Thank you to all the precious churches and brothers and sisters
who have been by our side over the years! May our Lord bless
you! It's a joy to be your ambassadors in Spain!
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